Dear IPC

I would like to express my continued objection to the development of the Hills of Gold Windfarm
in Nundle.

As a local resident and tradesman, my greatest concern is the major traffic disruptions that will
occur if the project goes ahead.

Unless you have a four wheel drive there is only one way in and out of Nundle and Hanging Rock
for residents and tradesmen like myself.

The proposal and the approval by the department do not properly address these disruptions
that will be caused by:

- Majorroadworks to accommodate the transport logistics for the projects.
- Major delays when components of the windfarm are being transported into the area.

The consequence of these disruptions will be:

- Stress and anxiety in dealing with emergency situations such as health, daily
supplies and bushfire

- Being able to freely use the arterial roads when going to work across the area
without potential delays

- Disruptions to town services to and from Tamworth and Quirindi such as school
busses, goods and services deliveries to Nundle, ambulance and police services.

Until these transport issues are clearly identified and catered for in the proposal and the
approval the project should not occur.

Please do not approve the Hills of Gold Windfarm development in Nundle.

Keith Hutcheson



